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Consumer Product Recall 
Three61 Recalls Samurai Mini Smoke Alarms 

 

NAME OF PRODUCT: 
Three61 Samurai Mini Smoke Alarms, Model Number SM1 
 

RECALL DATE: 
 January 16, 2025 

 

UNITS: 
About 328,000 
 

DESCRIPTION: 
Three61 recalled their Samurai-branded Mini Smoke Alarms with model number SM1. The 
smoke alarms are not listed by the California Office of the State Fire Marshal (OSFM), and as a 
result, shall not be marketed, distributed, offered for sale, or sold in California per Health and 
Safety Code 13114(b)(1). The smoke alarms were sold in packs of two or three alarms and came 
with lithium-ion batteries, adhesive stickers, screws, mounting plates and an instruction 
manual. The white and silver plastic smoke alarms measure about 2.5 by 2.5 by 2.5 inches. 
“Smoke” appears on the front of the alarm below a button and “installed on” on the back. The 
model number is located on the product packaging. 
 

HAZARD: 
The smoke alarms can malfunction and fail to alert consumers of a fire, posing a risk of smoke 
inhalation or death. Smoke sensitivity tests performed on the alarms by Consumer Product 
Safety Commission (CPSC) found that one of the detectors that was tested failed to alert when 
exposed to pre-determined concentrations of smoke. 
 

REMEDY: 
For California residents, consumers should immediately replace the Three61 Samurai-branded 
Mini Smoke Alarms model number SM1 with an OSFM listed smoke alarm. Smoke alarms 
approved in California can be found at the OSFM Building Materials Listing Program’s website: 
https://calfire.govmotus.org/BMLSearch/Index. 
 
For residents outside of California, consumers should immediately contact Three61 and visit 
their recall website at www.samuraibrands.com/recall. 
 

https://calfire.govmotus.org/BMLSearch/Index
https://www.samuraibrands.com/recall
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Note: Recalled lithium-ion batteries should be disposed of in accordance with any local and 
state ordinances, following the procedures established by your municipal recycling center for 
damaged/defective/recalled lithium batteries, because these potentially hazardous batteries 
must be handled differently than other batteries. Do not throw this recalled battery in the 
trash. Do not deposit this recalled battery in used battery recycling boxes found at various retail 
and home improvement stores. 
 

INCIDENTS/INJURIES: 
Three61 has received eight reports of the alarms failing to activate in the presence of smoke. 
No injuries have been reported. 
 

SOLD AT: 
Through HSN nationwide and online at HSN.com from July 2020 through November 2024 for 
between $40 and $50, depending on the amount purchased. 
 

MANUFACTURER(S): 
China 
 

CONSUMER PRODUCT SAFETY COMMISSION (CPSC) RECALL NUMBER: 
25-095 

 
For more information visit the following website(s):  
https://www.cpsc.gov/Recalls/2025/Three61-Recalls-Samurai-Mini-Smoke-Alarms-Due-to-
Failure-to-Alert-Consumers-to-a-Fire-Sold-Exclusively-by-HSN 

 
https://www.samuraibrands.com/recall 

 
PICTURE OF RECALLED SAMURAI-BRANDED MINI SMOKE ALARMS 
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